CCKC Board Meeting Minutes

June 21,2022

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by Vice President, Stan Raciak at 6:00 at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL:

In attendance were Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, George Broecker, Scott Jackson, Bob Tollman, Mariann Lerch, Bill Lerch, Alex Modic, Denny Hartmann, Jerry Lis and Rich Paukner. Dennis Cronin, Dan Christiansen and Paul Coleman were excused.

MINUTES:

A motion was made by Denny Hartmann to accept the minutes. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passed.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: The report will be given during the annual meeting.

ARCHERY:

The mowing service is going good. There are two more weeks left in the summer league. Cleanup is ongoing and hopefully will be finished this weekend. The first youth night was held Friday with 7 archers in attendance. Hopefully there will be an increase when school resumes. Our use of social media is helping our club grow as well as advertising what other options our club offers.

COWBOY:

We had a match two weeks ago. We had a pretty good showing with 21 shooters in attendance. The firing line has been refreshed with new gravel.

BLACK POWDER:

Things are going pretty good. There's lots of interest in the 22 range.

AIRGUN:

Everything is going good. We are hosting a 2nd match this weekend. The mosquitos have been mild.

SHOTGUN:

Our revenue is down 25% from last year, but about the same as our 5 year average. The falcons hosted a very successful youth tournament which should give us a record June. The shot curtain is about 50 percent finished, which covers 400 feet of the trap range. The culvert on the skeet range is installed. We were approved for \$10,500 but the actual price was \$6800. Work on the driveway was completed. We were approved for \$3000. But the actual cost came in at \$1000. Richards Construction donated the labor.

CORRESPONDENCE:

MA Landscaping contacted Paul Coleman that their bid was incorrect. They will submit a new proposal by August 2nd.

NEW BUSINESS:

Archery is inquiring into installation of electric. Further information will be coming.

There was a motion not to exceed \$4000 to have the holding tanks fixed and sensors for the urinals and the faucets at the rifle range, made by Scott Jackson. 2nd by Bob Tollman. The motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

None

There was a motion made by Denny Hartmann for a recess. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The meeting was recessed.

The 2022 annual meeting

There were 21 members present.
The annual election was as follows:
President, Paul Coleman
Vice President, Stan Raciak
Secretary, Karen Hartmann
Treasurer, Sue D'Aloia
Board members:
Scott Jackson
Bill Lerch
Peter Leone
All ran unopposed and were elected for the current term.
There was a motion made by Bob Tollman to adjourn, 2 nd by Denny Hartmann. The meeting was adjourned.